
SPECIAL MEETING 
City of Marysville, Marysville, Kansas, June 6, 2022 

 
Members of the Governing Body of the City of Marysville were called to order in a special 
meeting at 5:30 p.m., on the date and at the Marysville Swimming Pool with Mayor Barnes 
opening the meeting.  City Clerk Holle and City Administrator St. John were also present. 
 
Council members answering present to roll call were: Keating, Snellings, Beikman, 
Goracke, Price, Behrens, and Throm.    CM Frye was absent.  A quorum was present. 
The call, signed by seven of the seven council members present, read as follows: 
 
We, the undersigned councilmembers of the City of Marysville hereby respectfully 
request that you call a special council meeting of the members of the governing body of 
said City to be held at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, June 6, 2022, at the Marysville Pool for the 
following purpose:  
 
Discuss swim pool operations. 
 
CA St. John said the Water Department dug up the first leak at the pool and Lexington 
Plumbing repaired the pipe.  The Water Department dug up and repaired the second leak 
found.  Now, there is another leak close to the pool house.  CA St. John asked how the 
Council wished to proceed with this leak.  Council asked CA St. John to contact companies 
who could do the work.  The Council also asked the City crews to rent equipment and start 
taking out the concrete and digging around the pipe.  CM Throm suggested the entire pipe 
should be dug up to make the entire pipe a consistent size. 
 
After Council discussion CM Throm moved, CM Snellings seconded the City refund all pool 
season passes purchased this year.  Motion carried unanimously.   
 
CC Holle asked how the Council wished to proceed with swimming lessons.  CC Holle will 
try to find another pool where swim lessons could be conducted.  
 
At 6:04 p.m., CM Throm moved, CM Price seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried 
unanimously.             
 
     
 
 

CINDY HOLLE 
       City Clerk 


